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SCHOOLS
 (105 ILCS 5/) School Code.

  
    (105 ILCS 5/Art. 2 heading)

ARTICLE 2. STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION -
POWERS AND DUTIES

    (105 ILCS 5/2-2) (from Ch. 122, par. 2-2) 
    Sec. 2-2. Oath - Bond. Before entering upon their duties the
members of the State Board of Education shall take and subscribe
the oath of office prescribed by the Constitution. Such oath
shall be filed with the Secretary of State. 
(Source: P.A. 90-372, eff. 7-1-98.)

    (105 ILCS 5/2-3) (from Ch. 122, par. 2-3) 
    Sec. 2-3. Powers and duties. The State Board of Education
shall have the powers and duties enumerated in the subsequent
sections of this article, and may delegate its authority to the
State Superintendent of Education as provided in Section 1A-4. 
(Source: P.A. 81-1508.)

    (105 ILCS 5/2-3.1) (from Ch. 122, par. 2-3.1) 
    Sec. 2-3.1. Office - Records. To have an office at the seat
of government, and to keep a record of all matters pertaining to
the business of such office. 
(Source: P.A. 81-1508.)

    (105 ILCS 5/2-3.2) (from Ch. 122, par. 2-3.2) 
    Sec. 2-3.2. Papers, reports, documents. To file all papers,
reports and public documents transmitted to it by the school
officers of the several counties, for each year separately; and
to keep all other public documents, books and papers relative to
schools, coming into its hands as State Board of Education. 
(Source: P.A. 81-1508.)

    (105 ILCS 5/2-3.2a) 
    Sec. 2-3.2a. Electronic transmission and collection of data
and funds. The State Board of Education may require that the
transmission or collection of any document, record, form, claim,
proposal, other data, or funds, between the State Board of
Education and any entity doing business with the State Board of
Education, be handled by electronic transmission or collection.
The State Board shall establish standards for the electronic
transmission and collection of data and funds, including data
encryption standards, that must be used by all entities doing
business with the State Board. These standards must comply with
the Electronic Commerce Security Act. 
(Source: P.A. 92-121, eff. 7-20-01.)
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(105 ILCS 5/2-3.80) (from Ch. 122, par. 2-3.80) 
    Sec. 2-3.80. (a) The General Assembly recognizes that
agriculture is the most basic and singularly important industry
in the State, that agriculture is of central importance to the
welfare and economic stability of the State, and that the
maintenance of this vital industry requires a continued source
of trained and qualified individuals for employment in
agriculture and agribusiness. The General Assembly hereby
declares that it is in the best interests of the people of the
State of Illinois that a comprehensive education program in
agriculture be created and maintained by the State's public
school system in order to ensure an adequate supply of trained
and skilled individuals and to ensure appropriate representation
of racial and ethnic groups in all phases of the industry. It is
the intent of the General Assembly that a State program for
agricultural education shall be a part of the curriculum of the
public school system K through adult, and made readily available
to all school districts which may, at their option, include
programs in education in agriculture as a part of the curriculum
of that district. 
    (b) The State Board of Education shall adopt such rules and
regulations as are necessary to implement the provisions of this
Section. The rules and regulations shall not create any new
State mandates on school districts as a condition of receiving
federal, State, and local funds by those entities. It is in the
intent of the General Assembly that, although this Section does
not create any new mandates, school districts are strongly
advised to follow the guidelines set forth in this Section. 
    (c) The State Superintendent of Education shall assume
responsibility for the administration of the State program
adopted under this Section throughout the public school system
as well as the articulation of the State program to the
requirements and mandates of federally assisted education. There
is currently within the State Board of Education an agricultural
education unit to assist school districts in the establishment
and maintenance of educational programs pursuant to the
provisions of this Section. The staffing of the unit shall at
all times be comprised of an appropriate number of full-time
employees who shall serve as program consultants in agricultural
education and shall be available to provide assistance to school
districts. At least one consultant shall be responsible for the
coordination of the State program, as Head Consultant. At least
one consultant shall be responsible for the coordination of the
activities of student and agricultural organizations and
associations. 
    (d) A committee of 13 agriculturalists representative of the
various and diverse areas of the agricultural industry in
Illinois shall be established to at least develop a curriculum
and overview the implementation of the Build Illinois through
Quality Agricultural Education plans of the Illinois Leadership
Council for Agricultural Education and to advise the State Board
of Education on vocational agricultural education. The Committee
shall be composed of the following: (6) agriculturalists
representing the Illinois Leadership Council for Agricultural
Education; (2) Secondary Agriculture Teachers; (1) "Ag In The
Classroom" Teacher; (1) Community College Agriculture Teacher;
(1) Adult Agriculture Education Teacher; (1) University
Agriculture Teacher Educator; and (1) FFA Representative. All
members of the Committee shall be appointed by the Governor by
and with the advice and consent of the Senate. The terms of all
members so appointed shall be for 3 years, except that of the
members initially appointed, 5 shall be appointed to serve for
terms of 1 year, 4 shall be appointed to serve for terms of 2
years and 4 shall be appointed to serve for terms of 3 years.
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All members of the Committee shall serve until their successors
are appointed and qualified. Vacancies in terms shall be filled
by appointment of the Governor with the advice and consent of
the Senate for the extent of the unexpired term. The State Board
of Education shall implement a Build Illinois through Quality
Agricultural Education plan following receipt of these
recommendations which shall be made available on or before March
31, 1987. Recommendations shall include, but not be limited to,
the development of a curriculum and a strategy for the purpose
of establishing a source of trained and qualified individuals in
agriculture, a strategy for articulating the State program in
agricultural education throughout the public school system, and
a consumer education outreach strategy regarding the importance
of agriculture in Illinois. The committee of agriculturalists
shall serve without compensation. 
    (e) A school district that offers a secondary agricultural
education program that is approved for State and federal funding
must ensure that, at a minimum, all of the following are
available to its secondary agricultural education students:
        (1) An instructional sequence of courses approved by
    the State Board of Education.
        (2) A State and nationally affiliated FFA (Future

    Farmers of America) chapter that is integral to instruction
and is not treated solely as an extracurricular activity.

        (3) A mechanism for ensuring the involvement of all

    
secondary agricultural education students in formal,
supervised, agricultural-experience activities and
programs.

    (f) Nothing in this Section may prevent those secondary
agricultural education programs that are in operation before the
effective date of this amendatory Act of the 94th General
Assembly and that do not have an active State and nationally
affiliated FFA chapter from continuing to operate or from
continuing to receive funding from the State Board of Education.
(Source: P.A. 94-855, eff. 1-1-07.)

    (105 ILCS 5/2-3.80a) 
    Sec. 2-3.80a. Agricultural science teacher education.
    (a) Subject to appropriation, the State Board of Education
shall develop an agricultural science teacher education training
continuum beginning at the secondary level and shall provide
grants to the following:
        (1) institutions of higher education that offer

    State-approved agricultural science teacher preparation
programs; and

        (2) public community colleges in this State that

    provide an articulated agricultural science teacher
education course of study.

    (b) The funds provided by the State Board of Education under
subsection (a) of this Section may be used to support the
following activities:
        (1) Teacher education candidate recruitment and
    retention incentives.
        (2) Having Master teachers and practitioners assist

    
with various aspects of the recruitment of potential
candidates and the preparation of those candidates as
skilled and qualified teachers of agricultural education.

        (3) Establishing, delivering, arranging for, or

    
providing financial support for professional development
experiences for new agricultural science teachers during
their first 5 years of teaching.

        (4) Professional development for faculty in
    universities' agricultural education teacher preparation

programs and for community college agriculture faculty
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responsible for instruction in agricultural education
teacher preparation transfer programs.

(Source: P.A. 95-153, eff. 1-1-08; 96-404, eff. 8-13-09.)

    (105 ILCS 5/2-3.80b) 
    Sec. 2-3.80b. Agriculture education teacher grant program.
    (a) As used in this Section:
    "New agriculture education program" means an agriculture
education program approved by the State Board of Education in a
school district that has not had an agriculture education
program for a period of 10 years or more prior to the date of
application for a grant under this Section.
    "Personal services cost" means the cost of a teacher
providing 60 additional days, which shall mean 400 additional
hours, outside the teacher's regularly scheduled teaching duties
for the benefit of agriculture education. The 400 additional
hours shall be any activity that is to the benefit of
agriculture education, as defined by the State Board of
Education by rule, regardless of the time of year the activity
occurs.
    (b) Subject to appropriation to the State Board of
Education, there is created an agriculture education teacher
grant program to fund personal services costs for agriculture
education teachers in school districts. The grants shall be for
the purpose of assisting school districts with paying for
personal services costs of agriculture education teachers.
    (c) A school district may apply for a grant to fund an
amount not to exceed 50% of the personal services cost for an
agriculture education teacher under this Section. However, a
school district that is creating a new agriculture education
program may apply for a grant to fund an amount not to exceed
100% of an agriculture teacher's personal services cost in the
first and second year of the new agriculture education program
and an amount not to exceed 80% of an agriculture teacher's
personal services cost in the third and fourth years of the new
agriculture education program. A school district may apply for a
grant for more than one teacher under this Section.
    (d) A school district that applies for a grant under this
Section or offers any extended contract for agriculture
education shall base its personal services costs on the
reasonably expected personal services cost for the teacher based
on the cost of the teacher's regularly scheduled teaching
duties.
    (e) The State Board of Education shall create a statewide
system for an agriculture education teacher to track his or her
additional hours completed pursuant to a grant under this
Section.
    (f) The State Board of Education shall adopt rules as
necessary to implement this Section. 
(Source: P.A. 99-826, eff. 1-1-17.)

    (105 ILCS 5/2-3.80c) 
    Sec. 2-3.80c. (Repealed). 
(Source: P.A. 100-118, eff. 8-15-17. Repealed internally, eff.
2-1-19.)

    (105 ILCS 5/2-3.80d) 
    Sec. 2-3.80d. Agricultural Education Pre-Service Teacher
Internship Program.
    (a) In this Section: 
    "Pre-service teaching student" means a student who is a
declared agricultural education major accepted into an approved
agricultural teacher education program at a public university in
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this State and who has completed at least 30 credit hours and
has maintained, at a minimum, a 2.5 cumulative grade point
average on a 4.0 scale or its equivalent.
    "Illinois agricultural company" means any company in this
State that has an interest in the agricultural industry, as
determined by the pre-service teaching student's public
university.
    (b) Subject to appropriation, the State Board of Education
must, in consultation with the Board of Higher Education,
develop an Agricultural Education Pre-Service Teacher Internship
Program, beginning at the secondary education level, for pre-
service teaching students that consists of both of the
following: 
        (1) At a minimum, an 8-week experience or 300 hours

    

of experience to prepare the pre-service teaching student
for in-classroom experiences, including, but not limited
to, experiences in the 5 career clusters for Illinois
agricultural education through partnerships with Illinois
agricultural companies. The 5 career clusters include
agricultural business management, agricultural mechanics
and technology, horticulture services operations and
management, agricultural sciences, and natural resources
conservation management.

        (2) Both in-classroom lectures and hands-on, applied
    learning.
    (c) Subject to appropriation, the State Board must award
grants to a pre-service teaching student enrolled in the
Internship Program under subsection (b), which may be used by
the student to support all of the following activities: 
        (1) A stipend not to exceed $7,500 for a pre-service

    teaching student's completion of the Internship Program,
distributed in monthly installments.

        (2) Lodging for a pre-service teaching student while
    participating in the Internship Program.
        (3) Reimbursement for meals, not to exceed the per

    
diem rate established by the Internal Revenue Service, for
a pre-service teaching student while participating in the
Internship Program.

        (4) Any reasonable costs for participation in the

    Internship Program charged by any participating Illinois
agricultural company.

(Source: P.A. 101-554, eff. 8-23-19.)


